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‘Mr. Ice that this increase be approved, seconded by Mr. Cragan, and carried

Assessor Rogers further requested that Ruth Vervynck, real estate clerk in his

felt it necessary to give consideration to the years of experience in the real

Approved the minutes of the meeting of October 2, 1972.

Darwin Rogers, Assessor, appeared before the Board to request a one-year
length in service increase for Judy Schiltz, a clerk in his office. - Assessor
Rogers requested. an increase of $35 per month bringing the salary of Judy
Schiltz to $385 per month to be effective October 1, 1972. It was moved by

unanimously.

Darwin Rogers, Assessor, then requested a five-year length in service salary
increase for Margaret Hodges, a clerk in his office. ‘The request was a $25
per month increase bringing the salary of Margaret Hodges to $425 per month

+to be effective October 1, 1972. It was moved by Mr. Cragan that this request
be approved, seconded by Mr. iIce, and carried unanimously.

office, be granted a five-year -length in service salary increase of $20 per
month bringing her salary to $425 per month effective October 1, 1972. Asses-
sor Rogers indicated that considering the abilities of this employee that he

estate business in which this employee was engaged prior to employment in his
office. Following due discussion it was moved by Mr. ;09 that,this request be
approved, seconded by Mr. Cragan, and carried unanimously.

Assessor Rogers_requested'a one-year length in service increase for Fred
Purvis, commercial business assessor in his office. The request was for an
increase of $80 per month, which would bring the salary of Fred Purvis to $630
per month. This increase relates to the fact that a six-month length in ser-
vice increase was not requested for Mr. Purvis. It was moved by Mr. Cragan
that this request be granted, seconded by Mr. Ice, and carried unanimously.

The Board noted receipt of a copy of the Grant Application for the Capitol Ares
Drug Abuse Treatment and Rehabilitation Program which will be submitted to the
National Institute of Mental Health by the administering agency, the Topeka-
Shawnee County Health Department. The Capitol Area herein referred to con-
sists of Shawnee, Douglas, Osage, Jefferson, and Wabaunsee counties.

The Board noted receipt of the_Octbber rent payment on the property at 1145
Rhode Island. ‘

Mr. Curtis Besinger who is providing architectural services to Douglas’' County
relative to second district court facilities, visited with the Board relative
to progress on specifications for the court facility. -

Mr. Ivan Boyd of Baldwin and Baker University, representing the Baker Wetlands|
appeared before the Board. Mr. Boyd explained to the Board that certain
fencing which had been available to Baker Wetlands had evidently been removed
during East 3lst Street construction. Following discussion with Engineer
Sanderson it was agreed that Douglas County would replace on the right-of-way
line any fencing which may have been damaged or removed in the process of the
31st Street construction. The Board explained to Mr. Boyd appreciation for

the cooperative attitude shown by Baker University in providing certain rightsH
of-way for construction purposes.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Wednesday, October 4, 1972,

ATTEST:

D.E Iutdi

D. E. Mathia

County Clerk

October 4, 1972

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned
session with all members of the Board present.

The Board noted receipt from the office of the county clerk of a statement of
fund balances as of August 31, 1972 and a statement of expenditures and bal-

ances of budget appropriations for the period January 1, 1972 to September 18,
1972.

The Board noted receipt of a letter from Chief of Engineering Division of U.S.
Ammy Corps of Engineers setting out proposed specifications for Road Reloca-
tions 1 and 2 relating to the Clinton Lake road relocation project. The Board
discussed with Engineer Sanderson the-proposal and agreed to reply to the
communication not later than October 9, 1972.

Harold Hutton, Juvenile Probation Officer, appeared before the Board to re-

quest Board approval for the printing of a quantity of informational brochures
relative to the recruitment of volunteers to assist his office in the rehabili




